
Dec  -Purdy’s 
     Chocolate pickup

Dec. 3 -International Day of
Persons with Disabilities
(where purple in support)

Dec. 5 -Band Concert
      -7:00p.m CVS

Dec . 6 - P.D Day
      No Classes

Dec. 9 - Home and School
Meeting 6:30 p.m.

Dec. 11 -Grade 6-8 School Dance
      -4:00-6:00 p.m.

Dec. 12 - Grades 5 & 6 Musical at
the William Glesby Center 

     -7:00 p.m.

Dec. 16 -M2 Winter Concert
      -11:15 Multi-Purpose Room

Dec. 17 -M1 Winter Concert
      -11:15 Multi-Purpose Room

Dec. 18 -Winter Concert
         Grade 1&2 1:00pm
         Grades 3&4 2:30pm

Dec. 18 - Reports emailed out

Dec. 20 -Last Day of Classes 

Dec. 23-Jan 3 -Winter Break

Jan 6. -First day back

ÉAM 
LES NOUVELLES

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE IMPORTANT
DATES 

Décembre 2024

December is a busy month as we prepare for our upcoming Winter Concerts.
There is much excitement as our music, band, and guitar teachers continue
to provide new opportunities for public speaking, singing, and instrument
playing.

This year, Crescentview School will host the grade 7 & 8 Band and Guitar
concert on December 5th. Students are asked to arrive between 6:15 p.m.
and 6:30 p.m. December 12th brings the grade 5 & 6 musical “It’s Christmas,
Carol!”. The evening performance will be at 7:00 p.m.
We look forward to having cozy concerts for our Kindergarten classes this
year. They will be held in our multipurpose room on December 16th and 17th
with a cup of warm of hot chocolate to enjoy the 11:15 a.m. show.
Our grade 1 & 2 concert will be held in the ÉAM gym at 1:00 p.m. on
December 18th, followed by the grade 3 & 4 concert at 2:30 p.m. Doors will
open at 12:30 p.m., and our Home and School Association will be holding
50/50 draws at both these concerts, with a silver collection being taken at
the door. 

Thank you to our families who joined us for Student-Led conferences. There
was a lot of excitement throughout the school as the students prepared to
showcase their learning and artwork. Your continued engagement is greatly
appreciated!

We would like to thank everyone who supported our Purdys Chocolate
Fundraiser! We will notify families of the exact pick-up date and time once
the chocolates arrive. We are hoping to have them ready to go by December
6th at the latest. All funds collected will go towards field trips and
opportunities for our students. 

Please be reminded that report cards will be sent out December 18th. The
last day of classes before winter break is December 20th and the first day
back is January 6th. 

As the holiday season approaches, we want to wish our school community a
joyful and relaxing break with family and friends. We thank you for your
continuous support and we look forward to welcoming everyone back in the
new  year.
Happy Holidays, 
Natalie Guimond-Low



The Buffalo-Respect
Respect is the gift from the Buffalo.

Respect is first and foremost. Respect
oneself and respect will be bestowed. To
honor and listen to your Elders, parents,

and teachers is a sign of respect. 

The Seven Sacred Teachings, also
known as the Teachings of the Seven
Grandfathers, is a set of teachings on
human conduct towards others. They
are what was traditionally and still are
to this day needed in order for
communities to survive. 

The seven sacred teachings



                                  Rainbows Groups

We will soon begin organizing Rainbows groups for students at ÉAM. These
groups are for students who have suffered a loss due to a death in the family or
who are living in a single-parent or step family. The groups give students an
opportunity to meet and talk with others who are going through similar
experiences. Rainbows groups are run by trained teacher-facilitators from our
school who will introduce participants to activities that help them explore
feelings and build self-esteem.
 
If you think your child would benefit from participating in one of these groups,
please consider reaching out. The loss does not have to be recent. Groups will be
organized according to similar ages and situations. Group sharing is kept in
confidence by all involved. 
 
If you would like more information, please contact Mme. Rheault, 
School Counsellor and  Rainbows Coordinator (204) 857-3405



Notes from the Music Room
The grade 5 and 6 students are looking forward to presenting "It's Christmas,
Carol!" at the Glesby Centre on Thursday, December 12th. Students are asked
to be at the Glesby by 6:30pm and the performance will start at 7:00pm.
There will be a silver collection taken at the door and all seats are rush
seating. Students are responsible for bringing a small blanket and a small toy
they can use on stage as props. Students are asked to wear black or blue
pants / jeans and a red or green top. Suspenders are also encouraged and, if
possible, an elf hat. There will be some elf hats provided to those who cannot
acquire their own. If you have any questions about the performance or you
would like to volunteer during the day or the evening of December 12th,
please contact Ms. Waines (janine.waines@plpsd.net) as soon as possible.

mailto:janine.waines@plpsd.net






We had an assembly in
honor of Remembrance

Day 

Student-Led
conferences were

held

We enjoyed the “Masked Singer”.
Staff disguised themselves and
sang. Students had the job of

guessing who each singer was. 

Grade 6s enjoyed a
hike in Spruce Woods

WAYS TO
SUPPORT
FRENCH

IMMERSION
LEARNING
AT HOME

read a variety of
materials

Encourage your child to read a
variety of texts including

magazines, flyers, information
books, picture books, graphic
novels, and novels in French



LOOKING FOR
CHILDCARE FOR PD

DAYS? FAMILY
RESOURCE CENTER CAN

HELP WITH THAT!
 

COST IS $20 PER CHILD PER
DAY, LUNCH AND SNACKS
ARE NOT PROVIDED. THE

DAY CAMP IS HELD AT
EAMS BUT ALL CHILDREN

CAN ATTEND! 

Upcoming
Events






